Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-701.500
Landfill Operation Requirements

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice that it has issued an order on November 24, 2015 closing the file on Aucilla Area Solid Waste Administration’s Petition for a Waiver. The Petition was received on April 17, 2014. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on May 2, 2014. The petition requested a waiver from paragraph 62-701.500(7)(e), F.A.C., which requires that owners and operators of Class I landfills apply initial cover over waste to minimize blowing litter, odors, vectors and fires. No public comment was received. On November 3, 2015, the Department received from Petitioner a letter withdrawing its petition for a waiver. The Order closed the file number 14-0334.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Richard B. Tedder, P.E., Environmental Administrator, Department of Environmental Protection, Solid Waste Section, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, richard.tedder@dep.state.fl.us, (850)245-8735.
